
	

	

EDITORIAL	

Apologies	for	the	delay	in	this	Newsle4er	ge5ng	to	you.		I	have	other	commitments	that	keep	me	
busy.							

As	always	YOUR	contribuBons	are	always	very	welcome.	

Thank	you	
Sue	

NEWTON VILLAGE 
NEWSLETTER 
JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2020 FREE	Published	independently	

Your	Newsletter	relies	on	donations	and	advertising	income	
to	keep	it	running.	

Please	come	and	support	this	Coffee	Morning	on	
Saturday,	29th	February	2020	

10:00	to	12:00		

Raffle	
Donations	welcome	on	the	day
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FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Meets	on	alternate	

Tuesdays	
in	the	Village	Hall	

at	2:00	pm

NOTICE	FROM	THE	EDITOR	
The	Village	Newsle-er	reserves	
the	right	to	refuse	to	publish	
material	which	is	deemed	
opinionated	and	considered	
libellous,	which	may	cause	

offence.	
Material	submi-ed	may	be	
edited,	according	to	available	
space	within	the	publica?on.		

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFTS	GROUP	
meets	in	the	Village	Hall	
at	1.30pm	on	Fridays	

For	more	informaBon,	call	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

VILLAGE	DIARY		
February	2020	 	 	 	 	
	 	
Tuesday,	4th	 Fun	Dance	 	 	 7:00PM	 	 Village	Hall	 	
Tuesday,	11th	 Fireside	-	talk	on	Recycling	 	 2:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	
Tuesday,	11th	 Fun	Dance	 	 	 7:00PM	 	 Village	Hall	
Wednesday,	12th		 Parish	Council	MeeBng	 	 7:30	PM	 	 Village	Hall	 	
Tuesday,	25th	 Fireside-	pancakes	 	 	 2:00	PM	 	 Village	Hall	
Saturday,	29th	 Newsle4er	Coffee	Morning	 	 10:00	AM		 Village	Hall	
	 	
	 	
REGULAR	EVENTS	
Mondays		 Yoga	classes	(term	Bme	only)		 9:30-11		 VH	–	Call	313662	 	
Mon	&	Thurs	 Western	Partner	Dance	Club	 	 7:00pm	 VH-	Call	371006	
Tuesdays	 	 Fun	Dance	to	Music	 	 7:00	pm	 VH	call	07747	513326	
Fridays	 	 Art	&	Craa	Group	 	 	 1:30	pm	 VH	–	call	312346	 	
Fridays	 	 Sudbury	&	District	War	Games	Club	 Evening	 VH	-	Call	312160	

SUFFOLK	COUNTY	COUNCIL	
HOUSEHOLD	WASTE	&	RECYCLING	CENTRE	

CLOSED	WEDNESDAYS	
April	to	September	

9am	unBl	5pm	-	Monday	to	Sunday	
and	Bank	Holidays		

October	to	March	
9am	unBl	4pm	-	Monday	to	Sunday	

and	Bank	Holidays	



	
All	Saints	Church,	Newton	Green	
DECEMBER	
Churchwarden:	 					vacant	
Flowers:	 					Sue	Presland	
Cleaning:				Fiona	Garman	

NOTICE 

SUNDAY	23rd	FEBRUARY	 	 		11.00AM		COMMUNION	SERVICE	
	led	by	Reverend	Robert	
ALL	WELCOME	

ADVANCE	NOTICE	

SATURDAY	28th	MARCH	 	 	 CHURCH/VILLAGE	HALL	QUIZ	NIGHT	
	 	 	 	 	 (SEE	SEPARATE	NOTICE)	

CHRISTMAS	FAYRE	

Our	Christmas	Fayre	was	held	on	7th	December	and	it	was	very	well	supported.	The	
village	hall	was	packed	with	happy	shoppers	and	the	atmosphere	was	great.		Villagers	
and	local	businesses	were	very	generous	and	the	raffle	table	was	overflowing	with	some	
great	prizes.		There	was	a	separate	raffle	for	a	Christmas	Hamper,	a	Christmas	Tombola	
and	a	draw	for	a	bo4le	of	whiskey.	Gordon		Kennet	sold	amazing	Christmas	Wreaths,	
there	were	beauBful	felt	decoraBons	for	sale,	the	cake	stall	was	well	stocked	and	there	
were	even	plants	for	sale.		Of	course	the	bric	a	brac	and	books	stalls	were	popular	too.	
Carole	and	Joan	provided	refreshments	so	it	was	a	good	opportunity	for	folks	to	catch	up	
and	have	a	good	old	na4er.	
Thanks	to	everyone’s	generosity	over	£500	was	raised,	so	a	big	thank	you	to	all. 
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YOUR	NEWS	
NEWTON	POPPY	APPEAL	

TOTAL	RAISED	£989.56	

Thank	you	to	the	following	organisaBons	who	had	a	collecBng	Bn	or	donated:	

The	Saracens	Head,	Old	Joes,	Manders,	Newton	Parish	Council	and	Newton	Golf	Club.	
The	golf	club	had	a	golf	tournamounet	that	raised	£246.	

Many	thanks	to	all	who	assisted	with	the	door	to	door	collecBons	-	Lee	Parker,	Ged	
Fisher	and	Jeremy	Apter.	

Russell	Bower	

PAYCOCKES	HALL	(from	Bob	Rowland)	

As	a	postscript	to	the	Fireside	Club’s	recent	visit	to	Paycockes	Hall	at	Coffeshall,	for	
many	years	I	have	had	the	Bill	of	Sale	for	Paycockes,	which	had	be	given	to	me	by	my	
parents.		It	shows	that	the	Hall	was	owned	by	my	Great	-	Great-	Grandfather	in	the	
1870’s.			

I	showed	this	Bill	of	Sale	to	the	custodian	of	the	Hall,	who	was	very	excited	saying	that	
this	Bill	of	Sale	helped	fill	in	a	gap	in	the	history	of	the	hall	and	showed	us	a	board	on	
the	wall,	showing	the	date	my	ancestor,	Thomas	Rowland	lived	there.	

ALL	SAINTS’	CHURCH	FOOD	BOXES	

Aaer	only	four	weeks	of	starBng	the	church’s	food	box	donaBons,	two	boxes	of	food	
and	personal	hygiene	products	have	already	been	taken	to	the	food	bank	in	Sudbury	
where	over	300	families	(40%	of	which	are	children)	are	being	given	help.		The	
situaBon	is	only	going	to	get	worse	especially	over	the	winter	months	(especially	
Christmas).			

There	is	a	poster	on	the	church	noBce	board	which	gives	suggesBons	for	suitable	items	
for	donaBon	just	in	case	you	get	stuck	for	ideas.	

Your	conBnued	support	is	greatly	appreciated.	
With	many	thanks,	All	Saints’	Church	PCC	



NEWTON	GREEN	 GOLF	CLUB	
Guidance	for	golf	on	the	green	at	Newton	

Upon	registering	annually	with	the	club	and	booking	in	at	the	professional’s	shop	before	
play,	residents	of	the	village	can	enjoy	nine	holes	free	golf	on	the	village	green.	All	guests	
must	pay	a	green	fee.	An	extra	nine	holes	on	the	private	side	of	the	course	can	be	played	

aaer	paying	the	appropriate	fee	at	the	club	shop.	

Villager-Plus	Membership	
To	enjoy	regular,	18-hole	golf,	residents	can	take	out	Villager-Plus	membership	of	the	
club,	which	involves	paying	half	the	normal	full,	seven-day	fee	(£377.50	in	2017-18).	

Subject	to	the	guidance	of	the	professional’s	shop,	play	will	be	available	daily	from	10.30	
am,	and	12.30	pm	on	Saturdays.	A	condiBon	of	Villager	Plus	membership	involves	a	free,	

one-hour,	introductory	session	with	the	club	professional.		

Func\ons	Available	for	Hire	
The	club	operates	with	a	full,	open	licence,	and	faciliBes	are	available	for	private	hire,	

with	many	social	funcBons	open	to	village	residents		
01787-377217	

www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk	
info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk	
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NEXT	PARISH	COUNCIL	MEETING	
is	

Wednesday,	12th	February,	2020	
At		

7:30	in	the	Village	Hall	

There	is	a	15-minute	session	at	the	start	of	the	mee\ng,	which	is	
	open	for	public	par\cipa\on.		

If	you	want	to	know	what	is	happening	in	the	village,	come	along	and	find	out.	

http://www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk
mailto:info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk


GREAT	CORNARD	COMMUNITY	LIBRARY,	HEAD	LANE,	GT	CORNARD,	CO10	0JU	

Opening	Hours	
The	Library	Closes	for	lunch	during	term	7me	12:15	to	12:45pm	

Term	\me		
Monday		 8:30am	–	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Tuesday		 8:30am	-	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Wednesday	 8:30am	-	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Thursday	 8:30am	-		12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	7:00pm	
Friday	 8:30am	-		12:15pm	/	12:45pm		-	5:00pm	
Saturday	 10:00am	–	3:00pm	
Sunday	 10:00am	–	3:00pm	

School	holidays	
Monday	 10:00am	–	1:30pm	
Tuesday	 10.00am	-	1.00pm		
Wednesday	 Closed	
Thursday	 	2.00pm	-	7.00pm	
Friday	 10.00am	-	1.00pm	1.30pm	-	5.00pm	
Saturday	 10.00am	-	3.00pm	
Sunday	 10.00am	-	3.00pm	

Manager	 Mrs	Heather	Welch	
Staff	 Mrs	Karen	Ludlow	
	 Mrs	Steph	McKnight	(Sundays)	
	 Mr	Tom	Veasey	(Saturdays)	
Tel.	No.	 01787	315195	
Email	 cornard.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk	
Web	 www.suffolklibraries.co.uk	
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MOBILE	LIBRARY	IN	NEWTON!	
The	Suffolk	mobile	library	service	visits	Newton	every	4	weeks		

between	4:45pm	and	5:00pm.	
It	stops	in	Plamplin	Close/Church	Road.	

Next	visits	are:	

2020:	29	February,	28	March,	25	April,	23	May,	20	June,	18	July,	15	
August,	12	September,	10	October,	7	November,	5	December	

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/
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COFFEE	
MORNINGS	
Don’t	forget	our	monthly	
coffee	mornings.		10:00	-	
12:00	in	the	Village	Hall.		

Come	along	and	have	a	
chat!		Everyone	welcome!	

ContribuBons	for	the	next	Newsle4er	
	by	21st	February	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Co4age,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsle4er@gmail.com	

Village	Hall	Chairs	

The	village	hall	commi4ee	will	be	replacing	the	upholstered	chairs	soon	and	
wish	to	re-home	the	old	ones	if	possible.	The	backs	have	a	small	crack	at	
the	top	which	is	covered	with	black	tape	at	the	moment	but	the	chairs	are	
perfectly	usable.		
If	anyone	is	interested	in	having	any	at	£1	each	please	get	in	touch	with	the	
chairman	(Alan	Vince	on	373963)	or	the	secretary	(Janet	Weavers	on	
377652).	

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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FIRESIDE	
Happy	New	Year	to	Fireside	members.	A	start	of	another	24	meeBngs.		

Our	first	meeBng	was	on	January	14th	when	we	had	a	chat	and	two	quizzes	from	Alan.	One	
on	nursery	rhymes	and	the	other	pictures	of	a	variety	of	animals	.	These	are	always	very	
enjoyable	and	I	like	to	think	we	learn	the	odd	fact.	No	idea	who	the	winners	were	as	they	
don't	seem	to	be	taken	very	compeBBvely.		We	had	15	members	a4end	on	a	miserable	
day		,all	enjoyed	the	fire	and	Pats	delicious	cakes.		

January	28th	we	are	having	fish	and	chips	from	the	Godfather	12.30	for	1.00pm.	

February	11th	we	are	hoping	to	get	Susannah	Fulger	to	speak	to	us	about	recycling.	She	
comes	from	Braintree	District	Council	but	as	yet	as	she	has	not	replied	to	phone	calls	made	
in	November	and	early	January	so	watch	this	space		

February	25	this	is		Pancake	day	so	don't	eat	too	much	lunch		2pm	meeBng		pancakes	about	
2.30.	

We	are	trying	to	get	an	aaernoon	at	the	Abbeygate	cinema	in	B	St	Eds	on	March	27th	all	
depending	what	is	showing.		

March	10th	we	are	playing	Bingo!	

Hope	to	see	you	all	in	Feb	new	members	would	be	very	welcome.	

It	is	with	great	sadness	I	have	to	report	the	death	of	our	eldest	member,	Diana	Stock.	
Although	she	moved	away	from	the	village	to	live	with	her	daughter	at	Ford	End	near	
Chelmsford	a	few	years		ago	she	had	always	been	interested	in	our	acBviBes	and	our	
ouBngs.	I	will	miss	her.		

Wendy
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FRANK	MATTHEWS,	Upholsterer.	
All	upholstery	work	undertaken.	

Free	esBmates.	
Tel:		01787	311133.	

HOMEFIELD	SHEDS	
&	SHELTERS.	

Quality	leisure	buildings	
made	to	your	requirements.	

Tel:	01787	211485.	
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JB	Oil	Boiler	
Services	

Fully	OBec	registered	

Ring	
Jack	Butcher	
07885	504036		

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	COULD	BE	
YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Co4age.	Newton	
CO10	0QE	

Telephone:		01787	377664				email:	
newtonvillagenewsle4er@gmail.com		

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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HOME	GROWN	FIRE	
WOOD		
FOR	SALE	

Ring	
07973	637624	

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	COULD	BE	
YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Co4age.	Newton	
CO10	0QE	

Telephone:		01787	377664				email:	
newtonvillagenewsle4er@gmail.com		

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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Anglian	Water	 	 0845	7145145	
Babergh	District	Council	 01473	822801	
CiBzens	Advice	Bureau	 01787	374671	
Eastern	Energy	 	 0800	7838838	
Police	(Sudbury)	 	 01284	774300	
Police	(Hadleigh)	 	 01473	383430	

West	Suffolk	Hospital	 01283	713000	
Sudbury	Community	Health	Centre	
	 	 	 01787	886300	
Colchester	Hospital	 01206	853535	
Misuse	of	Drugs	&	Alcohol	
Suffolk	Helpline	 	 0800	5870421

Doctors’	Surgeries		
Hardwicke	House	 01787	370011	
Meadow	Lane	 01787	310000	
Siam	Surgery	 01787	886444	
Boxford	Mill	Surgery	01787	210558	

West	Babergh	Safer	Neighbourhood	
Team	
Sgt	566	Kevin	Horton	01473	613500	

IF	YOUR	CALL	IS	URGENT	AND	YOU	NEED	
IMMEDIATE	ASSISTANCE	ALWAYS	CALL	
999	

POLICE	NON	EMERGENCY	NUMBER	
CALL	101

USEFUL	VILLAGE	PHONE	
NUMBERS	

PARISH	CLERK	
TBC	

NEWTON	GREEN	TRUST	
Philip	Taylor	211265	
VILLAGE	NEWSLETTER	
Sue	Crawte	-	377664	
CHURCH	WARDEN	

Vacancy	
VILLAGE	HALL	

Alan	Vince		-		373963	
NEIGHBOURHOOD	WATCH	
Sue	Presland	-		379204	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Wendy	Turner		-	372677	

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFT	GROUP	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

SARACENS	HEAD	
379036	

NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	

Paul	Presland	–	Chairman	
01787	379204	

Sue	Crawte	–	Vice	Chairman	
01787	377664	
Russell	Bower	
07838	060878	
Laura	Smith	

Rita	Schwenk	
01787	210838	
Philip	Taylor	
01787	211265	

–	Parish	Clerk	-	Please	contact	Paul	
Presland	

Lee	Parker	-	District	Councillor	
01787	376073	

NEED	A	NUMBER?
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